
Franklin County Rural Water District #1 
Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

February 17, 2025 
 
 

NOTE:   Tonight's regular Board meeting was held one day early, and an hour and a 
half earlier than normal due to impending poor weather forecast for tomorrow.  All 
attempts were made to advise the membership. 
 
PRESENT:   Cathy Duderstadt, Kim Tucker, Dawn Rumford, Larry Endecott, Tom 
Wilson, Brad O'Dea, Gary Clark, Garrett Taylor, David Alderman. 
 
VISITORS:   Ted Stoneking.  (District member who has indicated that he would be 
willing to serve on the Board.  Elections will be held at the annual meeting next month.)  
 
1.   CALL TO ORDER: 
Chairman Endecott called the meeting to order at 5:00pm. 
 
2.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Garrett moved to approve the January minutes as presented, Gary seconded, motion 
carried. 
 
3.   OPERATOR'S REPORT: 
Tom reported on his activities for the last month.  Samplings and locates, leaks and 
repairs, regular upkeep on shop and rolling stock.  Tom indicated that he had to shut 
the water off on one member located in LeLoup.  Mobile home, without cold weather 
protection with an active leak and non-payment.  Sad situation with considerable Board 
discussion on ways to resolve these types of conditions using social community support 
agencies.  Tower pump house being finished, so close to finishing that project.  Our 
lawyer is reviewing the MERP Main Extension Refund Policy.  Will review and edit the 
policy upon his advice.  Tom will attend the KRWA annual meeting in Wichita in March 
as our delegate.  Kim Tucker will also go as the alternate delegate.  For a complete 
summary of Tom's activities see his Board summary report in the Board packet. 
 
4.   BOOKKEEPER'S REPORT: 
Cathy reviewed the January financials.  Black for both the Capital Improvement, and 
Operations.  She reviewed the bills to pay, and accounts receivable including past due 
accounts.  No CD coming due right now, but we did have to have signature changes at 
several financial institutions.  Cathy edited a paragraph in the Employee Policy Manual 
to help clarify our health insurance policy for new employees.  Brad moved to approve 
the clarification, Dawn seconded, motion carried.  Dawn moved to pay all bills and to 
approve the financials as presented. Gary seconded; motion carried. 
 
5.   OLD BUSINESS: 
Brad moved to hire Kim Tucker as the District's new bookkeeper, replacing Cathy 
Duderstadt at the District's agreed upon wage and benefits.  Dawn seconded; motion 



carried.  
The Texas Road bridge expansion project is moving forward as the Franklin County 
Commissioners approved our water line move bid.  They may do some of the tree 
removal work themselves. 
 
6.  NEW BUSINESS: 
Three Benefit Unit transfers needed to be approved, #363, #372, #688.  Dawn moved 
to approve, Brad seconded, motion carried. 
   
There is a need to have Kim Tucker, the District's new Bookkeeper to be authorized to 
collect District's financial information to present to the Board.  Information on CDs at 
different banks should be given to Kim on a information only basis.  Need to transfer 
the debit card at Kansas State Bank from Cathy to Kim, and be able to source 
information on that account.  Kim will need to be able to transfer funds at KSB and 
have access to the electronic statements.  This authority excludes writing checks, and 
opening new bank accounts.  Dawn moved to give this authority to Kim Tucker and 
advise our banking institution of the change in bookkeepers.  Brad seconded; motion 
carried. 
 
Two new water applications, Jordan, and Inthavong to approve.  Both have been 
approved by our engineers.  Dawn moved to approve, Brad seconded, motion passed. 
 
The District will have a come and go retirement extravaganza for Cathy on March 11, 
from 2 to 4pm.  The Board cannot thank her enough for her work.  She has been an 
"extravaganza" in everything she has done.  Plus, we will miss Archie. 
 
7.   ADJOURNMENT: 
Dawn moved to adjourn at 6:00pm, Gary seconded, motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


